
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE clarification of board action which was approved by the Board of Supervisors on November 10, 2015,
(C.38) with Pittsburg Unified School District, a government agency, to reflect the intent of the parties in which to
change the term from September 1, 2015 through August 31, 2020 to read September 1, 2015 through June 30,
2020, to provide Teenage Pregnancy Project services to students with no change in the payment limit of $125,000.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This Agreement is funded 100% United States Department of Health and Human Services Teenage Pregnancy
Project (TPP) Grant. (No rate increase)

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   05/24/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Daniel Peddycord
313-6712

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    May  24, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Chris Heck, Deputy

cc: D Morgan,   M Wilhelm   

C.128

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director

Date: May  24, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Correct November 10, 2015 Board Order Item #C.38 with Pittsburg Unified School District



BACKGROUND:
On November 10, 2015, the Board of Supervisors approved Contract #72-020-3 with Pittsburg Unified School
District (PUSD), to allow the Agency to implement TPP within the PUSD for the period from September 1, 2010
through August 31, 2015.

The purpose of this Board Order is to correct the term to align the Teenage Pregnancy Project grant and the 
Pittsburg Unified School District Contract 72-020-3, to reflect the intent of the Department, to provide services
through June 30, 2020. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this agreement is not approved, students will not receive services from this Contractor. 

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
This TPP program supports the following Board of Supervisors’ community outcomes:
“Children Ready For and Succeeding in School”; “Children and Youth Healthy and
Preparing for Healthy Adulthood”; and “Communities that are Safe and Provide a High
Quality of Life for Children and Families”. Expected program outcomes include a decrease
in the number of teenage pregnancies in East Contra Costa County.


